
The President’s Message

Hello,

February was a wonderful meeting with
a terrific presentation thanks to, Bob
Nylen, Curator of History at the Nevada

State Museum. This is a perfect time of year to spend an
afternoon with friends, family or just by yourself at this
fabulous museum.

My favorite meetings are definitely those where
we present our Service Recognition Award, which this
quarter was presented to a worthy firefighter from
Carson City, Bryon Hunt. While talking with Bryon,
Chief Giomi and our own Douglas County Sheriffs
Office Capt Aymami, I am reminded of the sacrifices
made by those individuals that serve in our community
and what an honor it is to belong to an organization
that recognizes their efforts. 

Additionally, Ray Hoyt informed us of an upcoming
fundraiser which would offer an alternative to raising
the per capita tax (the per head tax our Chapter must
pay to the Grand Chapter each year – currently $12).
This is an opportunity for the various International
Footprint Association Chapters to make some extra
money for their selected projects, and there is some
rather significant prize money for the winners.  Let a
Board Member know if you are interested in purchasing
a ticket when they become available.  Note: these tickets
can be purchased not only by members but friends and
family as well. 

Charlene

From the Secretary-Treasurer

Well, 

So now that we have returned from the
lovely tropical climes of the Hawaiian
Islands, I must once again extend my

heartfelt thanks to Ray Hoyt for standing in for me.
Kudos to you Ray.

It looks as though our calendar has become more stable
with our return; so it looks like I will be around more
than before.  

And speaking of calendars, be reminded that we must
have a relatively accurate "head count" so that the venue
can take measures to ensure that there will be enough
seating and food.  Further, by reserving space for
yourself you are automatically entered into the Pot of
Gold drawing.  The deadline for submission of your
entry for the Pot of Gold drawing is March 14th.

Speaking of the Pot of Gold
drawing, please being a
wrapped or bagged gift for
the drawing

Walt
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Please call

YES

or

NO

by 3/14 for
the 3/21
meeting!

Charlene Spinner 267-4901

Walt Nowosad 267-9099 

Or send E-mail to:

lowesfolly@yahoo.com



From the 1st Vice President

Hello Footprinters, 

I hope February was a good month for
everybody and now hopefully, it will start

warming up for spring.  I am ready for warm weather.  I really don't
have much to say, so how about a joke??

Contacts;

A policeman pulls over a woman and asks for her driver's
license.  He looks at it for a second and tells her, "It says here you
should be wearing glasses.  "Well, I have contacts," the woman
answers.  The policeman replies sharply, "I don't care who you
know! You're getting at ticket!"

Well, that's a policeman for you.  At least here in Douglas
County, the Sheriff's Office  would want to know if she knew
Sheriff Pierini.

As the Curator for the Nevada State Museum, Bob Nylen gave
an outstanding presentation at our February meeting, thanks Bob.
In March our presentation will be at the Casino Fandango in
Carson City.  Bill Henderson, the Carson Valley Inn's  (CVI)
General Manager will talk about the history of CVI and their
current plans for an outdoor events center.

Have a great March and I will see you at the next meeting.  

David

From the 2nd Vice President 
The presentation by Bob Nylen on our Nevada
State Museum was one of the most enjoyable we've
had.  Just recently I had guests from Southern
California who wanted to visit the museum. It was
the highlight of their sightseeing.

Our next regular meeting will be March 21st, again at the Casino
Fandango in Carson City. Social hour is at 5:30 p.m.  The meeting
will come to order and dinner will be served at 6:30 p.m.  The cost
will be $15.00.

Try to bring a guest and a Pot "O" Gold gift.  Also, remember to
RSVP by March 14th to get your name into the drawing for a free
dinner.

See you at the meeting.

Joan

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

March
Birthdays

Robert Dutton 6

Beverly Thayer 14

Nancee Goldwater            19

Barbara McRoberts           24

Lois Mitchell                     25

David Aymami 26

Douglas County Underdheriff Paul Howell
& Janet and Fred Asmann

Ray Hoyt
IFA Chapter #72
Grand Director

Stacey Giomi
Carson City Fire

Chief



Pat Dorrance &
Marjorie Runyon

Guest Speaker,Bob Nylen
Curator

Nevada State Meseum

Warren Thayer, Paul Conrad
& Bev Thayer

Pat SmithCamille & Paul Howard

Richard & Lois Carty

Judy Conrad

Special Recognition Award
Recipient Bryon Hunt being
presented with IFA Carson

Valley Chapter #72’s
recognition plaque by 
Carson City Fire Chief

Stacey Giomi

1st V.P. David Aymami, Guest
Speaker Bob Nylen and 
Pres. Charlene Spinner 

Bring a friend to our
next  meeting at the
Casino Fandango in
Carson City on
03/21/2013
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President                                   Charlene Spinner                               720-4901
1st Vice President                        David Aymami  720-1434
2nd Vice President                       Joan McDonnell 450-9053
Secretary-Treasurer                      Walter Nowosad                                267-9099
Sergeant-at-Arms                        Patricia Dorrance     720-7000
Immediate Past President              Bayan Lewis 782-8068
Grand Director                            Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 267-0602
3 Year Director Claudia Lowe 267-5630
3 Year Director Larry Gray 783-9759
2 Year Director                            Phil Kasper 782-5385
1 Year Director                            Betty Miller 782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor                         Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster                      Don McRoberts 267-0025
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